
 

STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE GROUP OF 77 AND CHINA  
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MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF GUINEA TO THE UNITED NATIONS, ON 
AGENDA ITEM 147: ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE AT THE UNITED NATIONS, 

AT  

2.  The Group of 77 & China would like to express appreciation to Ms. Alayne Frankson-
Wallace, Executive Director, Office of Administration of Justice, Ms. Shireen Dodson, United 
Nations Ombudsman and Mr. Abdallah Bachar Bong, the Chairman of the Advisory Committee 
on Administrative and Budgetary Questions for their respective reports. The Group also welcomes 
the related report of the Internal Justice Council.  

Mr. Chair, 

3.  Administration of Justice remains of significant importance to the Group of 77 and China 
as an independent, transparent and professionalized mechanism for effective human resource 
management of the Organisation. The Group is of the firm belief that it is necessary to explore the 
resolution of work-related disputes and guarantee accountability and respect for the rights and 
obligations of staff members. 

4.  The Group reiterates that a sustainable, adequately resourced and decentralized system of 
administration of justice, consistent with the relevant rules of international law, the principles of 
the rule of law, and due process is necessary for effective management of the human resource 
which is the most valuable asset of the Organization. 

5.  The Group of 77 and China welcomes the Secretary-General report and information 
provided therein that reflects an overall decrease in the number of cases brought to the attention of 

Dispute Tribunal and encourages the Secretary-General to continue these efforts to ensure the 
realization of the disposal of cases and work-related disputes within the stipulated time frame.  

 

 




